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NSS Unit of GDC Kulgam Kicks Off Mega Cleanliness Drive to Promote Hygiene and Swachta

Reported by : Mr. Irshad Ahmad Lone (Convener Media Cell).

GDC Kulgam, August 3, 2023: The National Service Scheme (NSS) Unit of
Government Degree College (GDC) Kulgam commenced a massive cleanliness drive
under the Swachh Bharat Mission on August 1, 2023, to foster cleanliness,
hygiene, and awareness of environmental conservation. The campaign is set to
continue until August 15, 2023, with a team of dedicated NSS volunteers
actively participating to keep the campus and its surroundings spick and span.
The drive was inaugurated by the Worthy Principal of the college, who stressed
the significance of maintaining a clean and healthy environment. The NSS Unit,
renowned for its community service initiatives, took the opportunity to
contribute to the nation's cleanliness mission, emphasizing the importance of
cleanliness in everyday life.
Over the past two days, the enthusiastic NSS volunteers have been diligently
working to clean and spruce up the campus buildings. Armed with brooms,
cleaning equipment, and an unwavering spirit of dedication, the 40 NSS
volunteers have made considerable progress in tidying various areas of the
college premises.
Speaking about the ongoing cleanliness drive, the NSS Coordinator, Mr. Shahid
Yousuf Gilkar, expressed his gratitude to all the participants for their
commitment to the cause. He said, "The response from the NSS volunteers has
been overwhelming. They have wholeheartedly embraced the mission and are
making commendable efforts to ensure the campus is clean and free from litter.
We are determined to set an example for others to follow."
The initiative has drawn admiration from both students and faculty members,
who have lauded the NSS Unit's endeavors in fostering a culture of cleanliness
and hygiene within the college community.
The NSS Unit's mega cleanliness drive will culminate on August 15, 2023,
commemorating India's Independence Day. As the campaign continues to progress,
the volunteers aim to make a lasting impact not only within the college
premises but also by encouraging a positive change in the mindset of
individuals towards cleanliness and environmental preservation.
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